
DIVISION OF HEALTH SCIENCES AND ATHLETICS 
Division Council Meeting 

December 10, 2019 
Minutes 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Present:  
Russell Serr       Dean / HSA 

Colin Preston       Director/ Athletics & Kinesiology 

Gary Greco      Director / SRC 

Susan Nilles         Faculty Coordinator / Health Center 

Dawn Charman   Faculty Coordinator/Rad Tech 

Roy Mekaru       Faculty Coordinator /Resp Care 

Yuko Kawasaki Faculty Nursing Rep 

Jessica Rapoza Faculty Athletics Rep 

Robert Uphoff  Faculty Kinesiology Rep    

Chris Jeffries  Counseling (for Janice Ishikawa) 

 

Excused: 

Janice Ishikawa    Counseling 

Mark Lipe  Faculty Adapted PE  

Wanda Morris      Director / Nursing 

Tim Gough  Faculty SRC Rep 

Sharkie Zartman       Part-time Faculty Rep 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Meeting Commencement 

The meeting called to order at 1:09pm 

 

Welcome – Russell Serr 

 

 

Facilities Update 

Russ is waiting for a facility update regarding the North Gym.  It is coming offline, but he is 

waiting on specifics so we can plan.  Russ is trying to get us to be able to stay in the North Gym 

for Spring.   

 

 

Student Health Services/SRC Move 

Student Health Center and the SRC will be going under Student Services officially as of July 1, 

2020. Russ and Susan met with the VPs. Athletics will stay and report to him and Academic 

Affairs. 

 

 



 

Evaluations 

Russ understands that Reviewsnap is taking up faculty inboxes.  Please go approve them if you 

are a peer evaluator. Questions about some faculty that have not been assigned or do not have 

access to the people they are evaluating.  The Administrative Assistant in your area should have 

HR set you up. 

 

Program Review 

Sign Language has their 4-year Program review. Respiratory Care, Rad Tech and Nursing have 

their 2-year CTE.  Julie gave them their 10 questions. These are due at the start of fall semester.  

 

SLOs 

Please remind faculty that SLO assessments are due. If they have questions, our facilitator is Tom 

Hicks.  Russ will help anyone needing help just contact him and have your data. 

 

 

Director and Coordinator Reports 

 

Colin Preston – Kinesiology and Athletics 

Fall Season is wrapped up and they are busy moving into the new gym.  

 

Wanda Morris – Nursing (given by Yuko Kawasaki) 

Board of registered nurses consultant visited yesterday during their faculty meeting. Nursing 

education consultant is aware of the challenges they are having with the upcoming accreditation. 

They are trying to get things needed from Compton. BRN visit will be week of October 19, 2020.  

 

Gary Greco – Special Resource Center 

Winding down the semester.  A lot of their space is being used for testing right now. They have 

hired a new Senior Clerical, Mayra Pisillas. She started last week and Lissette is busy training her. 

Russ mentioned for Tim to reach out to him if he needs help with Sign Language Program Review.  

 

Dawn Charman – Radiologic Technology 

No report 

 

Roy Mekaru – Respiratory Care 

No Report 

 

 

Susan Nilles – Health Center 

There will be a Mental Health First Aid held for students on January 18, 2020. ASO and 

ambassadors requested that it be held on a Saturday. Starting next semester the Health Center will 

start doing a wellness themed Mondays at 9:00am.  Not sure of the title yet but maybe Sunrise 

Salutations or Meditation Mondays. Two new hires, one Jordan Yee for front desk help and  Sandra 

Sloan is a part time registered nurse.  

 

 



Faculty Representative Reports 

 

 

Robert Uphoff – Kinesiology 

We’ve had lots of curriculum development - PE 79 Futsol (Indoor Soccer), PE 54A, PE 54B, 

PE54C Weight Training was leveled into 3 levels.  PE 212 Sports and Society, PE 251B 

Intermediate Tennis, PE 2B Power Walking, PE 4B Intermediate Basketball 

 

Jessica Rapoza - Athletics 

Women’s Volleyball made it to the state championship. Men’s Soccer made it to the 2nd round. 

Men’s Basketball plays tomorrow against Santiago Canyon at home in the new gym. Women’s 

Basketball has a little time off, they don’t play until December 17th.  Football played in the Patriotic 

Bowl. Men’s Water Polo made it to the playoffs for the first time since 1993. 

 

Yuko Kawasaki – Nursing 

See under Nursing Directors report 

 

Lissette Marquez – HSA Classified Rep 

No updates 

 

Chris Jeffries – HSA Counseling 

Most counselors will not be here through January.  

 

Russ says he is working on getting the counselors a part-time office up in the MBA building for 

the spring and when we move into the aquatics building in the fall he will find space for them 

there.  

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 1:36pm 

 

RS;jm 


